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²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŜōΤ 

ǿǿǿΦǊȅŘŜǊǎƎǊŜŜƴǇǊƛƳŀǊȅΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

 

 

Monday 4th September 2017 ðNo School ðStaff Training Day  

Return to school: Tuesday 5th September 2017  

Half Term: Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October 2017  

Monday 30th October 2017 ðNo School ðStaff Training Day  

Return to school : Tuesday 31st October 2017  

Term Ends: Wednesday 20th December 2017  

Christmas Holidays: Thursday 21 December 2017 to Monday 1st January 2018  

Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 3rd January 2018 ðNo School ðStaff Training Days  

Return to School: Thursday 4th January 2018  

Half Term: Monday 19th February to Friday 23 February 2018  

Term Ends: Thursday 29th March 2018  

Easter Holidays: Friday 30th March to Friday 13th April 2018  

Return to School: Monday 16th April 2018  

Friday 4th May 2018 ðNo School ðStaff Training Day  

Monday 7th May 2018 ðNo School ïBank Holiday  

Half Term: Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June 2018  

Term Ends: Friday 20th July 2018  

Summer Holidays: From Monday 23rd July 2018  

3ÃÈÏÏÌ 4ÅÒÍ $ÁÔÅÓ Ǫ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙÓ ςπρχȾρψ 

3ÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙÓΗ                              
 

CǊŜŜ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊ мсϥǎ ƛƴ {ŀƴŘǿŜƭƭΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ    

ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {ŀƴŘǿŜƭƭ [ŜƛǎǳǊŜ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƻǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ōŀǘƘǎΦ Lǘϥǎ ŀ   

ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŦǊŜŜΗ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƎŜŘ мс ŀƴŘ      

ǳƴŘŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ǎǿƛƳ ŦƻǊ Cw99 ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΗ ±ƛǎƛǘ Τ 

ǿǿǿΦǎƭǘ-ƭŜƛǎǳǊŜΦŎƻΦǳƪκŦǊŜŜ-ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ-ƛƴ-{ŀƴŘǿŜƭƭ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛƴŦƻϪǎƭǘ-ƭŜƛǎǳǊŜΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

LƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜΧΦΦ 
  

{ŎƘ ¢ŜǊƳ ŘŀǘŜǎ ϧIƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎΣ  {ƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ  

tŀƎŜм 

.ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΣ ! ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘΣ 

¦ƴŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǎŜŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ƻŦ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ  

tŀƎŜн 

{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ϧ bƻǘƛŎŜ .ƻŀǊŘ tŀƎŜо 

²h² ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ tŀƎŜп 

!ǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ tŀƎŜ р 

 bŜȄǘ ¸ǊΩǎ ¢ǊƛǇǎΣ ¸Ǌс tǊƻƳ  tŀƎŜ с 

 bŜǿ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ {ŜǇǘ мтΣ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ 

ƴŜǿ  ǎǘŀŦŦ 

 tŀƎŜ т 

 wŜǿŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ DƻƻŘōȅŜǎ  tŀƎŜ у 



 н 

"ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ .ÅØÔ &ÏÕÒ -ÏÎÔÈÓ 
ɉ5Ð ÔÏ ςπÔÈ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒȟ ςπρχɊ 

! ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΤ 
 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ Υ  aǳƘŀƳƳŜŘΣ YŀǎƘƳŀƭŀΣ !ǊȅŀȊΣ [ǳŎŀǎΣ !ǎƘŜǊΣ !ƎŀƳΣ ¸ŀƘȅŀΣ !ƭŜŜȊŀΣ !WΣ !ƭŜŜƴŀΣ !ǾƛƴŀŀƧΣ 

aŀƘŜƪΣ YƭŀǳŘƛŀΣ YŀƛŘŜΣ LǎŀōŜƭƭŜΣ ½ƘƛŀΣ !Ŧǎŀ  w/ Υ  !ƴƴŀōŜƭƭŜΣ wŀƴƧƻŘƘΣ !ƭŜȄΣ bŀŘƛŀΣ ¸ǳǎǊŀƘΣ ¢ŀŜōŀΣ 

CŀǊŀƘΣ [ŜƴŀΣ DǳǊƭŜŜƴΣ .ǊƻŘƛŜ-[ŜƛƎƘ w5 Υ  aƻƘŀƳƳŜŘΣ aŜǿƛǎƘΣ [ǳƪŀǎȊΣ IŀǊƭŜȅΣ YŀǘŜƭȅƴƴΣ aǳƘŀƳƳŀŘΣ 

wƛŘƘƛƳŀΣ DǳƻǎǘŜΣ .ƛƭŀƭ мI Υ  !ōƛǊΣ [ŜŜΣ LǎƘƪŜŜǊŀǘΣ aǳƘŀƳŜŘΣ ½ƻȅŀƘΣ aǳǘŀƘƘŀǊŀ мw Υ  !ƛŘŜƴΣ 5ŀǾŜΣ 9ƭƛΣ 

.ŀǊǘŜƪΣ WŀǎƪƛǊŀǘΣ {ƛŜƴƴŀΣΣ ¦ōŀȅŘΣ aƛƭŀƴŀ нC Υ  [ŀǳǊŀΣ 9ǎƘŀƴΣ CŀǊƘŀƘŘΣ {ǳǊŀƧΣ WŀƪǳōΣ DǊŀŎƧŀƴΣ {ŀƛǊŀΣ  

н¢ Υ   ±ƛŎǘƻǊΣ hƭƛǾƛŀΣ 5ŀƳƛŀƴΣ DǳǊŘŜŜǇΣ aŀƴǾŜŜǊΣ !ƴƛǎŀΣ bŀŬǎŀΣ LōǊŀƘƛƳΣ wŜŜŎŜΣ {ƛƳǊŀƴΣ tŀǘǊƛƪ 

оD Υ  hǎƪŀǊΣ !ǘŀǊƛΣ {ŎŀǊƭŜǧΣ !ƪŀŀǎƘΣ YǊȅǎǝŀƴΣ aƻƘŀƳƳŀŘΣ ¢ŀƳƛƳŀΣ LǎƳŀƛƭ  о{ Υ  !ƭŀƴΣ ¢ƧŀȅΣ !ŀƭƛȅŀƘΣ 

·ŀǾƛŜǊΣ bŀōƛƘŀΣ ¢ŀƘƛȅŀƘ п5 Υ   bǳƳŀƴΣ !ƳƛƴǳƭΣ WŀȅŘŜƴΣ bŀǘƘŀƴΣ ¢ŜƎŀƴΣ WƻŘƛŜΣ aƻƘŀƳƳŜŘΣ LƳŀƛƭΣ 

{ŀƴƛŀΣ 5ŀƳƛǎƘŀΣ tŀǇŀ пa Υ   !ƭƛȅŀƘΣ ¢ŀƳŀƴƴŀΣ WŀƛŘŜƴΣ {ǳǊƛΣ ¢ŀƘƛǊŀΣ ½ƻƭŀ р. Υ  YŀƛΣ 5ŀǊƛŀΣ CŀǊŘƛƴΣ wȅŀƴΣ 

aŜƪƘƛΣ bŀƛƴŜ рD Υ   bǳǊŀŘƛƴΣ 9ƭȅŀƴŀΣ !ƴƛǎƘŀΣ IŜǊƳŜǎǎΣ wƛƻΣ WŀǎƭŜŜƴΣ CƛȊȊŀƘΣ LǎŀΣ ¢ȅƭŜǊΣ WŀƪǳōΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŀΣ 

!ƴƛǎŀƘ с! Υ  5ŀƴƴƛŜƭƭŜΣ [ǳƪŀǎȊΣ tŀǿŀƴΣ WŀƘǊƻƴΣ 9ǘƘŀƴ сC Υ  5ŜƪŀΣ CŀǿȊƛȅŀƘΣ WŀƳŀƭΣ YƻƴǊŀŘΣ LƎƻǊ 

сD Υ {ƘŀǊƳƛƭƭŀΣ bŀǎǊƛƴΣ {ƘŀƴŀŜΣ 9ƭƭŜƧŀΣ wƘƛŀƴƴŀΣ {ƪȅŜΣ 5ŀǊŎŜȅ 

 

IƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ Řŀȅ Η 

5.!54(/2)3%$ ,%!6% /& !"3%.#%  

²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκŎŀǊŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŘŜƳŀƴŘ ŀ ƭŜŀǾŜ ƻŦ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ ŀƴ 

ŀǳǘƻƳŀǝŎ ǊƛƎƘǘ - ǎƛƴŎŜ {9t¢9a.9w нлмо ǿŜ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǎŜ ϥмл Řŀȅǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜϥΦ   Lƴ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ         

ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ {ǳǇǊŜƳŜ /ƻǳǊǘ wǳƭƛƴƎ ΨǘƘŀǘ ƴƻ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΦ 

!ǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ ƘŜŀŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŘŜŎƛŘŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŜȄŎŜǇǝƻƴŀƭ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƭƭƻǿ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ 

ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘΩΦ   {ŀƴŘǿŜƭƭ !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ tǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ        

ǇǊƻǎŜŎǳǘŜ ŀǎ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ  

! -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ (ÅÁÄ ȣȣȣ 

Another academic year completed once again.  We have had fantastic new additions to our 

teaching team and lots of improvements to our site for the children.  The building               

improvements continue, this time for the office/Reception area.  

 

Our vision is to make the most of your childôs one chance and look forward to this adventure 

in September once again. 

  

Have a restful and safe Summer 

  

Miss Blackmore 
                                                                                                             

(ÁÖÅ Á ,ÏÖÅÌÙ                        "ÒÅÁË   



 о 

May we remind parents that we have a NO SMOKING Policy that applies to the whole school site and grounds.       

0ÏÌÉÃÅ .ÏÔÉÃÅ 

.Ï 3ÍÏËÉÎÇ   

POLICE NOTICE  

The Police will regularly patrol Claypit Lane and Wattle Road.  We are taking this opportunity to politely 

remind  you of the speed you are travelling around the school area and where you are parking.  Please do 

not obstruct the pavement, babies in buggies, disabled people and everyone in general need access.  Also, 

please do not park on the double yellow lines or the white zig zags,  they are there for a reason. There is 

also a speed limit of 5mph on the driveway.  

 Parents are reminded they should not be using the main driveway  

at any time unless it is an emergency.   

If found parking illegally or speeding, police will issue fixed penalty notices of  £30.00 .   

THIS IS FOR THE SAFETY OF YOUR CHILDREN AS THEIR SAFETY IS PARAMOUNT  

.Ï $ÏÇÓ 

Dogs are NOT allowed on school premises at any time.  This does not apply to Guide Dogs.   Thank you.  

.Ï %ÎÔÒÙ            

Parents bringing children to school in a car should not be using the main driveway.  This is for emergencies 

only.  Any cars on the school premises at 8.45am will not be able to leave until 9.15am.  This is for the  

safety of your children.  Thank you.  

3ÃÏÏÔÅÒÓȾ"ÉÃÙÃÌÅÓ 

We would like to remind parents that their children must not ride their scooters or  

bicycles on school premises .  They must dismount at the top of the drive and push         

them to the designated storage area.  This is to prevent any accidents.  Thank you for your  cooperation.  

3×ÉÍÍÉÎÇ           

Swimming for 3H will commence on 12th September until 12th December, 2017. Yr6      

swimming will commence on Thursday 14th September until 14th December 2017.  Please 

make sure you bring your swimming costume/trunks and a towel and also your underwear if 

you come to school with your swimming things on underneath your school clothes.  

3ÃÈÏÏÌ 0ÈÏÔÏÇÒÁÐÈÅÒ ÉÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ωÔÈ ςπρχ 
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Class Name Reason 

Reception Alex Bronikowski  For an enthusiastic attitude towards all aspects of his     

learning.  

Reception Eliel Bisengo For an outstanding contribution to school life.  

Yr 1 Yasemin Okur Making fantastic progress in all areas of her learning. Yasemin 

has always tried her best to develop her understanding and 

Yr 1 Ubayd Muhammed Ullah  Progress in all areas of the curriculum and demonstrating an 

Yr 2  Manraj Sanhu  Being a role model to his peers, making the most of every  

opportunity and showing fantastic progress in all areas of the 

Yr 2  Lily Price  Continued hard work, creativity and enthusiasm towards her 

learning in all areas of the curriculum. A fantastic passion for 

 Yr 3  

  

Alan Czerwinski  Having such an enlightening attitude towards your learning, 

development and progress and always wanting to improve and 

impress ð which you have certainly achieved this year! Well 

Yr 3  Demi Scully  Working incredibly hard this year in every subject and always 

giving your best. You are an asset to 3G, as you are always on 

hand to help myself and everyone else. You should be         

Yr 4  Aminul Bashir  Making fantastic progress in all areas of the curriculum. You 

have amazed both |Miss Davis and Miss Garrington with your 

fantastic attitude towards your learning this year. We are so 

Yr 4  Ashok Limbu  Ashok has made outstanding progress! His behaviour and   

attitude towards learning has developed greatly; he follows 

instructions, engages with his learning and takes part in group 

work. I have loved seeing his relationships and interactions 

Yr 5  Emilian Szeklicki  For always having a very positive attitude to all areas of the 

curriculum and having exemplary manners to all peers and 

Yr 5  Sama Vuppala Having an impeccable attitude to work all year round  

Yr 6  Elleja Jones  An amazing attitude towards the year and tackling everything 

Yr 6  Fabia Islam  Persevering throughout a challenging year ; showing nothing is 

impossible. She has endeavoured in all aspects of the        

curriculum to fulfil the potential I knew she had. Do not stop 

Yr 6  Sammiyah Khan Demonstrating an excellent attitude towards all areas of the 

curriculum. In particular Sammiyahõs resilience in writing has 

been a highlight; she achieved the expected standard  

 

ΧΦΦΦhŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ 



 р 

 

  

We strongly recommend  that you check exact dates with school - especially before you book a 

holiday.  

You may get fined if you take your children out of school during term time.  

Schools can now issue fines to parents who take their children out of school during term time . 

Please think carefully before booking a holiday in term time. You should consider the potential     

impact on your child's education.                                                                                              

Statistics show that 10 days' absence in any academic year means pupils' learning suffers and they 

do worse in tests and exams.                                                                                                               

Remember that schools do not have to provide work for students taking holidays during term time.  

 [ŜŀǾŜ ƻŦ !ōǎŜƴŎŜ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳ ¢ƛƳŜ 

 !ÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ 

             

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ȅŜŀǊ  ƛǎ       фсΦо҈                       
 

 

.Ŝǎǘ /ƭŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƎƻŜǎ ǘƻ сD ϧ п5 ǿƛǘƘ фтΦр҈   
 

 ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ  пт ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ млл҈ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  

ǿƘƻƭŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ {ŜǇǘ нлмсΦ   

 

! ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 

!¢¢9b5!b/9 bh¢9 ¢h t!w9b¢{ 

LŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳ 

¢ƛƳŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǎ ǳƴŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǎŜŘ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΦ LŦ ƛǘ 

ŜȄǘŜƴŘǎ ǘƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ мл Řŀȅǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ 

ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǊƻƭƭΦ  !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ  

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ŀƭƭ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ  

ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŀŎǝƻƴ ƛŦ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ 

Requests for leave of absence ðParents will be  

required to attend a meeting  with the chair of Governors, 

Head Teacher and PSA.  Please make sure you give 

enough notice to be able to schedule  a meeting.  

7ÅÅËÌÙ !ÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅ 7ÉÎÎÅÒÓ   
   

                               bŀȅŀō YƘŀƴ мсκлс 

http://www.sandwell.gov.uk/info/200295/schools_and_learning/2655/holidays_in_term_time_penalty_notices


 с 

&ÏÒÔÈÃÏÍÉÎÇ 4ÒÉÐÓ .ÅØÔ 9ÅÁÒ 3Ï &ÁÒ ȣȣȣȢȢȢ 
                                

       мфǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмт ¸Ǌс ǘƻ .ŜǿŘƭŜȅ aǳǎŜǳƳ            

 

  

 

.ƻǊŜŀǧƻƴ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǝŀƭ  - ̧Ǌс   

ннƴŘ WǳƴŜ нлму 

 

            bŀǝƻƴŀƭ {ǇŀŎŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ¸Ǌр оǊŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмт 

¸Ǌс {ŎƘƻƻƭ tǊƻƳ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нлΦлтΦмт 

сǇƳ ǘƻ уǇƳ 

    

                            

GOODBYE TO ALL OF  YR6  

We wish you all good luck and every   

success with your journey through    

Secondary School,  


